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RETURN TO SCHOOL

Fifth Year students return to school on Friday next at 08.55 for the full day.  During the morning, they will meet Ms McCarthy, the Year Head and their teachers.  They will receive timetables and Journals, be reminded of school routines and be introduced to the demands of the Senior Cycle. 

LEAVING CERTIFICATE RESULTS

We congratulate the 6th Year class of 2016 on their outstanding results.  Iseult McMahon and Aimee Morley achieved over 600 points with Julie Pongetti reaching 625 points.  Julie has received an offer to study Engineering in Cambridge. 
The breakdown of the results is as follows:

	LEAVING CERTIFICATE RESULTS 2016

	Points
	%

	625-600
	3

	600-550
	15

	550-500
	26

	500-625
	44

	500-470
	15

	470-400
	18

	400-500
	33

	>400
	77

	400-350
	6

	350-300
	9

	300-400
	15

	<300
	8



Statistically, the results here are way above the national average but statistics never quite capture the determination, drive, sacrifice and work of a student who achieves a personal best.  It is important to remember that the successes of this school are located throughout the range of results.   We take pride in the achievements of every student no matter what their grades,  in what is perhaps the most stressful exam that one ever sits.

Having seen over 3,000 students go through the system, successful students have certain characteristics; they are those who engage in the extra curricular life of the school and do not give up sports or activities they enjoy. They create a healthy balance between study and a social life and are careful of distractions that become many and more varied as students get older.  They take advice from the staff, and avail of our mentoring service. They listen when asked to consider levels.  They are prudent in enrolling for grinds recognising that there is a significant pressure exerted to take extra classes that are both costly and time consuming.  More notes in large classes are not a substitute for attending school, doing homework and studying what is required.

Most significantly, successful students have a consistent approach to study over the Senior Cycle years.  Last year, many of the class enrolled in supervised study until 19.00.  Students quickly develop fruitful study habits and learn to manage time more effectively.  I strongly advise your daughter to consider this option.  A registration form is attached.

RAFFLE

Last year, we held a very successful fundraising raffle for a half fee.  The cost of the tickets didn’t financially overburden any family, was very well supported and generated funds for the refurbishment of our facilities.

This year, we are hoping to repeat the success.  Books of tickets are available at €10 each or five for €40.  The prize will be a half fee valued at €2,025.  Tickets will be distributed to all families this week and should be returned to the general office by Friday 16th September.  The draw will take place on Monday 19th September.

All proceeds will be used to refurbish and upgrade our classroom facilities including the Art Rooms and students currently enrolled will benefit directly from your generosity.

CONCLUSION

In conclusion, the first two weeks of school are busy with many demands placed on senior management. Parents may wish to communicate with us at this time and it is often necessary to prioritise issues and a delay can ensue.  If there is any matter needing urgent attention, please contact Ms McCarthy in the first instance to resolve the matter.  If the matter cannot be resolved at Year Head level, please contact Ms Breen, Deputy Principal or Mrs. Daphne Murphy to make an appointment with me.

I look forward to meeting you during the year and I wish your daughter every success in her next two years in Loreto Abbey.

With kind regards,
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____________________
Robert Dunne,
Principal.
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